Final Results for the Roundabout Funding and Traffic Calming Devices (Speed Bumps) Petitions

The MWHOA board appreciates all those who took the time to review the information and vote on
the two issues presented to the Homeowners Association (HOA) as a whole. Below is a summary
of the results and where we go from here on the two issues.

Roundabout Funding

This petition/ballot measure was to determine if the HOA should use up to $4000 from the special
fund toward the cost of upgrading the roundabout entry markers on Goshen, Peconic and Fern Creek.
This measure passed so the Board will proceed with negotiating with Ada County Highway District
(ACHD) on the final cost and the amount of the funds (maximum of $4000) to be used toward the
upgrade. Vote totals are as follow:

42 voting in favor of the roundabout funding
23 voting against the roundabout funding

Traffic Calming Devices (speed bumps)

The petition/ballot that was for traffic calming devices (speed bumps) was to determine if there was
enough support on any of the three impact areas for the installation of speed bumps. The three
impact areas of Muir Ridge, Goshen and Mayflower were developed from the traffic study conducted
by the ACHD and the homes impacted if speed bumps were installed on any one of the three streets.
Not one of the three impact areas received the required 75% support for the installation of speed
bumps so ACHD will not entertain moving forward with this measure. Vote totals are as follow:

Muir Ridge 44 impacted homes 12 Yes 15 No
Goshen 56 impacted homes 11 Yes 20 No
Mayflower 44 impacted homes 7Yes 13 No

We will continue to explore options of controlling traffic and speed within our subdivision. ACHD will
install additional visibility on the signage at the Hollandale entrance. They will also provide their speed
awareness trailer on a regular basis to remind everyone of the speed limit and how fast they are
traveling down our streets. Upon request, the Boise Police department will provide assistance in
monitoring the traffic within the neighborhood and issue tickets to those they find in violation. All
residents are reminded that all of the drivers living in the neighborhood can significantly add to the
success of this program by ensuring they maintain the posted 20mph speed limit.

Any questions should be sent directed to the board from our website (www.mwhoa) by clicking on the
“contact us” link.



